
Monthly Crime Statistics 

Offence 
Recorded Crime 04/11/23-
04/12/23 

Recorded Crime 04/11/24- 
04/12/24 Recorded Crime Difference 

Violence with injury 2 4 100% 

Violence without injury 8 8 0% 

Stalking and 
harassment 6 0 -100% 

Sexual offences 6 3 -50% 

Burglary non dwelling 1 0 -100% 

Vehicle offences 4 2 -50% 

Shoplifting 8 0 -100% 

All other theft offences 4 3 -25% 

Criminal damage 2 1 -50% 

Public order offences 2 1 -50% 

Possession of drugs 1 1 0% 

Other offences 5 1 -80% 

Total 49 24 -51% 

Message from PC Hayley Gething 

It has been a busy month for us on Neighbourhood, Sid is still unwell but Meg has really stepped up and has enjoyed getting out and about. Meg and I have 

visited Torpoint Cadets on Thursday 5th December and given a talk about the roles of the emergency services, we had a great time! I have attended the 

most recent library drop in session and am being supported by my colleague in Liskeard, PCSO Steve Edser, who has attended the other session this month. 

Steve and my sergeant, Gary Smith, will continue to help me out over the coming months and will fill in where they can at community events when Meg 

and I are not available. 

From January, we will have a decrease in officers starting their tour of duty out of Torpoint. This will be temporary, with the view to bolstering our numbers 

as new student officers find their feet. This will not affect the number of deployable officers across East Cornwall as officers will be starting out of different 

station, Torpoint will still be covered. I know how important it is to residents to see police out and about so have kept my primary tasking open to all 

officers, requesting that they pay particular attention to our busy areas.  

 

 

 


